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Good afternoon families
Welcome to Term 4!
What an amazing first week back we had last week. 
Thank you. Almost every child was here every day! We 
ask that all families make a really big effort to get every 
child here every single day this term as it is our goal to 
have every child read to at least one adult every day as 
we have missed listening to them all so much. Please 
help us by having your child at school every day.

Prep teaching news
As you are aware Lauren White replaced Erin Garside 
in the Prep room (Mummumburra) on a Monday and 
Tuesday last term. Lauren is going to continue this term 
as sadly, Erin Garside will not be returning to St Peter’s. 
We wish Erin all the very best for the future and know 
that Lauren will do an amazing job continuing teaching 
Mummumburra with Olivia.

Hats
Please remember that everyone needs a SCHOOL HAT 
every day this term. Please call the office to purchase 
a new one if you can’t find the old one, or it no longer 
fits. If a child does not have a hat they will be asked to 
play under the COLA.

Important Dates
There are several important dates coming up this term. 
We have a couple of Public Holidays and two School 
Closure Days, we have some big events planned and 
a couple that we are still unsure of - we ask that you 
please keep an eye on the calendar of events in the 
Newsletter and on the Website.

Cancellations
We also have a couple of cancellations due to ongoing 
Covid Restrictions: 
We will no longer be able to provide Swimming lessons 
for the Prep, 1s & 2s as only Outdoor pools are 
currently open and our lessons for the little ones are 
held indoors. Please be aware then, over summer, that 
your child has not had their usual lessons just prior to 
the season and be especially mindful of their ability 
whenever you take them to the water.

The 3/4 and 5/6 Camps will still not go ahead. We 
know that regional Victoria is allowed to have camps, 
but we no longer have any bookings as ours were 
scheduled to go ahead earlier in the year. Both the 3/4s 
and 5/6s will hold special activity days for the students 
later in the term to help fulfil some of the goals of their 
camps - building resilience, developing social skills and 
having fun to name a few.

End of Year Celebrations
We are still unsure what our End of Year Celebrations 
will look like. If the restrictions stayed as they are now, 
we would not be able to have either our Mass or Take-
away dinner back at school. We will let you know as we 
get closer to the end of year what we will be able to do.

Prep Transitions 
Currently we are still planning on having our 4 Transition 
Days for our 2021 Prep students. We are able to do this 
because we have a small number of students and we 
can spread out in our spaces. The dates will be listed 
below. The children come to school for about an hour 
to meet the other children starting next year and to 
get to know the school. These transition times are a 
vital part of helping them settle in and be comfortable 
in our space. Luckily we have many siblings of current 
students starting next year so they will be able to help 
all the new children.

Year 7 Transition
At this stage 2021 Year 7 students are not able to 
have their normal Transition Days at the secondary 
schools. This is due to the large number of students and 
parents involved in entering secondary school. Some 
of the colleges have 300 students starting, so you can 
imagine how difficult it would be to keep socially distant 
in these circumstances. We are currently working with 
the secondary schools to see what/how they can offer 
some transition sessions that look different to normal. 
Again, we will let you know when we have further 
information.

Book Week Celebration
Our Book Week was postponed earlier in the year as 
we were in the middle of remote learning. We have 
rescheduled it for Week 3 - October 19 - 22. (23rd is a 
Public Holiday).
We will have our Dress Up Day on Thursday the 
22nd of October. We ask that you don’t go out and 
spend money on a costume, but that you get creative 
with what you have at home to celebrate a favourite 
book or story or character. 
We will also have the Book Fair - but again it will look 
a little bit different. This time the kids will visit the 
Fair and complete their ‘wish list’ then the purchasing 
is done online at home. The Book Fair will run later in 
the term (last 2 weeks of November). If you have any 
questions, please call the office.

A moment in Prayer
October is the Month of the Rosary. It is a special time 
to pray the Rosary to ask Mary to bless us and pray for 
us to her son, Jesus. We encourage you all to think of 
some special intentions and special people and say the 
Hail Mary with your children and families.

Hail Mary, full of Grace,
The Lord is with you.
Blessed are you among women 
And Blessed is the Fruit of your womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God,
Pray for us sinner now
And at the hour of our death.
Amen.

Stay safe, God bless, Jen & Mick

Good afternoon families, 
This week we celebrate the third week of Easter. We 
continue to celebrate that joy that Jesus Christ has 
brought us through his resurrection.

A moment in Prayer...	   
Loving God,

We give thanks for Jesus who died on the cross and rose 
from the dead to save each one of us. Help us to share 

Jesus’ message of love and hope.
Be with us throughout this term as we all strive to be the 

best that we can be.
Amen  

Have a good week, 
Jen & Mick
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October is the Month of the Rosary. It is a special time 
to pray the Rosary to ask Mary to bless us and pray for 
us to her son, Jesus. We encourage you all to think of 
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Hail Mary, full of Grace,
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Holy Mary, Mother of God,
Pray for us sinner now
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Welcome back to the start of Term 2. We hope that 
families had a great holiday and that you were able to 
enjoy the lovely weather and had time for different 
activities. We look forward to a productive term.

Winter Uniform
As the weather begins to cool down we remind families 
that it is time to move to our Winter Uniform. Please 
contact Megan in the Uniform Shop or call in to the 
General Office if you are needing any items of uniform. 
Please put names on all pieces of uniform. At the end 
of Term One we had many pieces of uniform in our lost 
property. If you are missing something please check 
the basket near our office.

Year 5/6  Camp
This Thursday and Friday our Year 5 and 6 students 
head to Billabong Ranch for their camp. There are 
many exciting activities to be involved in. We hope 
that  the staff and students have a fantastic time at 
the camp. Please see the teachers if you need to pass 
on any relevant information about your child before 
they head off on Thursday. Please make sure that the 
children are here on time Thursday so that they do not 
miss the bus.

Easter Raffle  
Congratulations to all of the prize winners in the Easter 
Raffle which was drawn at our assembly on the last 
Wednesday of Term One. Thank you to the families 
who purchased tickets and encouraged other family 
members to buy tickets. Thanks also to the many fam-
ilies who donated easter eggs and other items for the 
raffle, the prizes looked terrific.

Attendance Every Day
It is so important that our children attend school every 
day. The curriculum is designed to be sequential and it 
is so important that the children do not miss important 
pieces of their learning. The first 2 hours of every day 
are for literacy, which is such a  vital part of the day 
helping them to develop their reading and writing skills.

Project Compassion
Thank you to families who donated money for our 
casual clothes day on the last day of term. It is so 
important that we continue to look for ways of sup-
porting agencies like Caritas who do so much great 
work in Australia and around the world to make the 
lives of so many people a little bit better. This year we 
have raised $ $890.25 for Project Compassion. This is 
an amazing effort. We would like to thank Mr Podosky 
in particular for co-ordinating all of our fundraising 
efforts in Term One.

AWARDS
Term 1 Week 10 

Co- Principal 
Award
Last week of last 
term’s Co-Principal 
award went to 
Anthony Gibson. 
Anthony has had 
a terrific term. He 
has been working 
on his personal 
goals and has 
shown great 
commitment to 
his learning. Well 
done Anthony!

Mummumburra George Trimble	
Duan Kasey Pickett	
Balam Balam Elle Pusa & Djerriwarrah Hudson-Morgan
Mur Murra Dominic Wright	
Barrangal Lucas Parker	
Yulawil N/A	
Wirrap Harley Arthur	
Guwak Sam Goudie Kennedy & Faith Douglas	
Njana Nganity Shakira Mulcahy & Zoe Hodgekiss	
   

Co-Principals Award
Anthony Gibson



Leo’s Riddles 

 The more you take the more you leave behind? 
Answer from the last week of last term’s riddle:		  Silence

The Bendigo RSL has delivered  a tray
of badges and ANZAC appeal items for

parents, teachers and students to
purchase. Items range in price from $1 up to $50  

The ANZAC Appeal raises
much needed funds to assist former

and serving members of the Australian Defence
Forces and their dependents when in need.

Easter Colouring Competition   
Winners!

Narkia Briggs
Harry Wilson  
Ella Bompat  
Harley Arthur
Seth Arthur  

Congratulations!



Catholic 
IDENTITY

St. Peter’s Primary School 

Mr. Miggy Podosky. - Catholic Identity Coordinator

Something to Think About
Peace is not just the absence of conflict, but a deep sense of knowing all will be well! As he appears he 

often says firstly ‘do not be afraid’!’ Am I fearful? Do I need to pray for trust in God, trust in my life, 
maybe an important relationship which is strained? 

“A voice cries in the wilderness: 
prepare a way for the Lord”
Palm Sunday

The Story
Jesus is keen to reassure his friends that he is not a ghost, but the same one as before, though in 
a new state. The strongest proof of this identity are his wounds, a clear sign that ‘that the Messiah 
is to suffer and to rise from the dead on the third day’. Yet they are also signs that ‘repentance 
and the forgiveness of sins is to be proclaimed in his name to all nations.’ Death and life are closely 
linked, yet life has the last word.
Jesus tells his friends that they are to be his witnesses. He asks that of me too, and I pray to be a 
faithful witness of the Resurrection and of the good news about the forgiveness of sins. Like the 
Apostles, I can only witness what I have already experienced, and I ask for a heart open to Jesus’ 
presence in my life.

The Scriptures  Luke 24:35-48
Then they told what had happened on the road, and how he had been made known to them in the 
breaking of the bread.
While they were talking about this, Jesus himself stood among them and said to them, ‘Peace be 
with you.’ They were startled and terrified, and thought that they were seeing a ghost. He said to 
them, ‘Why are you frightened, and why do doubts arise in your hearts? Look at my hands and my 
feet; see that it is I myself. Touch me and see; for a ghost does not have flesh and bones as you 
see that I have.’ And when he had said this, he showed them his hands and his feet. While in their 
joy they were disbelieving and still wondering, he said to them, ‘Have you anything here to eat?’ 
They gave him a piece of broiled fish, and he took it and ate in their presence.

Then he said to them, ‘These are my words that I spoke to you while I was still with you—that 
everything written about me in the law of Moses, the prophets, and the psalms must be fulfilled.’ 
Then he opened their minds to understand the scriptures, and he said to them, ‘Thus it is written, 
that the Messiah is to suffer and to rise from the dead on the third day, and that repentance and 
forgiveness of sins is to be proclaimed in his name to all nations, beginning from Jerusalem. You are 
witnesses of these things.
The Gospel of the Lord.  
 Praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ.

 Baptism  

Expressions of Interest

This term we will be offering Baptism through the school. Baptism is available for all in our school 
community.  If you are interested could you please fill out this form and return to the office or your 
classroom teacher.  If you have any questions please see Mr Podosky or one of the Co-Principals.

Name:

Person/s for Baptism:



St. Peter’s Primary 
 Physical

 Education
Mr. Jake Wilkinson- 
P.E Coordinator

Free for Aboriginal   
participants

St Peter’s School Cross Country will be held next Friday the 30th of April at 12:00-1:00.
Students are to wear their PE uniform and make sure to bring their drink bottles
Parents and carers are more than welcome to come and watch. 
See the time table below for approximate running times 



Welcome back everyone! We hope you had a lovely 
school holidays, whether that was relaxing at home, 
spending time with family and friends, getting away, 
spending time outdoors, having fun doing the things that 
make you happy.

Here’s hoping for a great Term 2! As the weather cools 
down don’t forget to rug up and enjoy the Autumn 
sunshine when it is out and keep healthy and happy.

As always please don’t hesitate to give us a call at the 
school or an email wellbeing@spbendigo.catholic.edu.
au if you have any questions or concerns or require any 
support. 

 Wellbeing Stacey Frost & Kristy Dupille - Wellbeing Officers

St. Peter’s Primary School 

 Wellbeing Stacey Frost & Kristy Dupille 

St. Peter’s Primary School 

Despite school being a little different at the moment, Stacey (school social worker) and 
Kristy (wellbeing worker) are still available and and ready to provide any support to our 
families, especially in these uncertain and challenging times. We can be contacted at:
wellbeing@spbendigo.catholic.edu.au or you can call the school during regular school hours 
to speak to one of us or the principals. Take Care, Kristy & Stacey.

Breakfast Club is on every day from 
8:30-9:00 in the Djak Tjarra. Lots of 
yummy brekky options including hot milo, 
toast and cereal.
Food Boxes 
We have lots of food available thanks 
to Foodshare and One Box. 
We are also very fortunate to 
have the support of Georges 
Bakehouse. If you would like 
a food box sent home please 
e-mail us or chat to Jen, Mick, 
Tyler or Sherree. 

COVID-19 Assistance from the City of Greater Bendigo
 
The City of Greater Bendigo has a number of services 
and supports available through a helpline to assist 
families impacted by COVID-19, including general 
informationa dn advice, food relief, financial relief 
information, etc.
 
The City of Greater Bendigo Helpline information is 
available 7 days a week on phone 5434 6237 or via 
email covid19relief@bendigo.voc.gov.au
 
Information is also available on www.bendigo.vic.gov.au

It has been so nice to return to school and see so many smiling faces. I’m sure we are 
all counting our blessings at being able to return to a more normal daily life... 

I know I sure am!! 
If your child is feeling more nervous, anxious, fearful or any of the "yucky" emotions, 

please remember that this is completely normal. It has been a huge shift and it is 
important to hear what our children are saying, reassure them that it is okay to have 

these big feelings... a big hug can go a long way in helping your kids feel safe!
If you need more advice or just want to have a chat about how things are going please 

contact Stacey or Kristy through the school. We are here to help you. 
email: wellbeing@spbendigo.catholic.edu.au

Art Group for the grade 5 and 
6's will be running this term on a 
Tuesday at second break. This is 
a chance for students to express 
themselves creatively and have 
an informal chat with Stacey 
and Kristy. Meet at the Art 
Room at the start of break.

group

Stacey will be 
running Peaceful 
Classrooms with 
Miss Robinson and 
Sherree in Wirrap 
on a Monday 
afternoon.

There will be no art group this week as the Grade 5/6s head away on camp - how exciting! We 
look forward to Art Group being back the following week on Thursday, 2nd break.

Peaceful Kids and Social skills groups will continue this term. 

Every day your child can enjoy a 
delicious free healthy breakfast from 

8:30 in the Djak Tjarra (Enviro).  
We have a range of cereals, toast, 

fruit, juice and yoghurt. Yummo!!

Social Skills 
Games 
Group




